2018 ANNUAL HOMEOWNERS MEETING

It was a cold and windy day on January 18 and the Annual Homeowners Meeting was scheduled for 7 p.m. at the Gulf Coast Church. Our President, Sandy Tarrant, let us know that she would not be able to attend, as she had the flu and was very sick. However, Maureen Stilwell, Vice President did a remarkable job from the podium in Sandy's place.

With lots of warm coats, hats, gloves and smiling faces the residents came to the meeting. There were 28 homes represented and 33 people in attendance. There were members who have lived in Hillcrest Manor since the 70's and a new couple who just moved in last week.

Reports were made and discussions were held. The Annual dues were approved to be raised to \$40. The Neighborhood Identification signs were damaged in the October hurricane. The signs had been installed in 2005 and even before the hurricane were showing their wear and fading. David Stonebrook gave an excellent report on his research for replacing the signs and showed a sample that had been made by one company. The original ten poles appear to still be usable. There were a lot of good questions about the signs. It was approved that the Executive Board continue on the work of replacing the signs.

The slate of officers and directors recommended by the Executive Board was accepted and approved by those present.

President: Sandy Tarrant

Vice-President: Maureen Stilwell

Secretary: Marilyn Winn

Treasurer: Harriette Weller

Director: Larry Yancey

Director: David Stonebrook

Director: Joe Place

Director: Janice Kreuger

Even for a cold day in Florida, this meeting turned out to be very warm and friendly with folks meeting new people and sharing their ideas for our Community. A special THANK YOU to all who attended.